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Winfoong INTERNATIONAL Limited

（榮豐國際有限公司）

(incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

FURTHER DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

As extra time is needed for the Company to ascertain certain financial information, including the indebtedness statement being prepared in accordance with the Takeovers Code and the Listing Rules and management accounts of the Group for the year ended 31st December, 2001 for the purpose of the Circular, the Company has applied to the Stock Exchange and the SFC for a further extension of the deadline for the despatch of the Circular in relation to the connected transactions regarding the proposed acquisition of property interests, proposed open offer and whitewash waiver from 18th March, 2002 to on or before 15th April, 2002.

Reference is made to the Company's announcements dated 21st January, 2002, 8th February, 2002 and 7th March, 2002 in relation to the connected transactions regarding the proposed acquisition of property interests, proposed open offer and whitewash waiver. Capitalised terms used herein shall have the same meanings as ascribed thereto in the announcements.

The Company is in the process of ascertaining certain financial information, including the indebtedness statement being prepared in accordance with the Takeovers Code and the Listing Rules and management accounts of the Group for the year ended 31st December, 2001, for the purpose of the circular (the "Circular") to be despatched to the shareholders of the Company. As a result, there is a further delay in the posting of the Circular which was originally postponed to be despatched on or about 18th March, 2002. The Company has applied to the Stock Exchange and the SFC from strict compliance with Rule 14.29(2) of the Listing Rules and section 8.2 of the Code respectively and further extend the time for the despatch of the Circular on or before 15th April, 2002.

By Order of the Board

Patrick Cheong

Chairman

Hong Kong, 18th March, 2002

The Directors jointly and severally accept full responsibility for the accuracy of the information contained in this announcement and confirm, having made all reasonable inquiries, that to the best of their knowledge, the opinions expressed in this announcement have been arrived at after due and careful consideration and there are no other facts not contained in this announcement, the omission of which would make any statement in this announcement misleading.

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Hong Kong iMail Post dated 19/3/2002
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